
Curriculum Subcommittee Meeting 
October 7, 2020, 5:30 p. m. 
Central Services 

Present:       Absent:    
Sarah Thrall       Melissa Migliaccio 
Rosemarie Weber – via phone 
Brandon Webster 
Jennifer Parsons 
Jordan Grossman    
  
    
Member of the Public:  N/A 
 
 
Meeting commenced at:   5:41 p.m.  Meeting adjourned at:  6:39 p.m. 
 
 

1. Public Comment: None 
 

2. Assistant Superintendent’s Monthly Report 
 
Assistant Superintendent Parsons gave an overview of her activities for the month. 
Highlights included: 

 Scheduled a meeting to review the progression of World Language 
instruction 

 Began discussion at the middle school around curricular impact with a 
scheduling committee 

 Planning for Professional Development for 10/13 and 11/3 with a focus on 
equity, Title IX, and technology 

 Continued meetings with CSDE and DPH around monitoring the COVID-19 
pandemic impact on education 

 
3. Learning Models and Technology Tools Update 

a. Reviewed the virtual learning tools being used by teachers. These are in 
addition to Google classroom (grades 3-12) and Seesaw (grades PK-2), which 
are considered the “home” for learning platforms 

b. The 10/13 Professional Development will overview these tools and will 
capitalize on remote staff to help share their lessons learned and best 
practices. 
 

4. Draft Policy 4000.1/5145.44 – Title IX 
a. Assistant Superintendent Parsons updated the Curriculum Subcommittee on 

the language recommended by attorneys at Shipman & Goodwin and will 
present that policy at the next committee meeting. The policy will remain in 
subcommittee until that time. 
 
 



 
5. Draft Revised Policy 6159 – Individualized Education Program 

a. This policy had a minor change due to a law that expanded the age range 
from 3-22 as opposed to the current ages 3-21. That is the only revision to 
the policy. Brandon Webster moved the committee send the policy to the full 
Board for review, Sarah Thrall seconded. Motion passed. 

6. Other 
a. Committee member Sarah Thrall asked Assistant Superintendent to provide 

the committee with an update and overview of the Vision of the Graduate and 
how it is being implemented in Granby Public Schools. This will be a future 
agenda item.  

b. The need for a policy regarding Distance Learning was also discussed and 
will be brought to the committee when ready. 
 

 
 
A motion was made by Brandon Webster and seconded by Sarah Thrall to adjourn the 
meeting.  This motion passed unanimously at 6:39 p.m.  


